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2.9.08       6.00 pm  – 7.30 pm
Greenheys Youth Centre
Attended:

	Aled Owen
	Walkden High (chair)
	aowen@dial.pipex.com
	01942 896118

	Vincent Nash                          
	Neighbourhood Manager 

	vincent.nash@salford.gov.uk
	975 7408

	Marie Johnson
	Neighbourhood Development Officer
	marie.johnson@salford.gov.uk
	975 7412

	Heather Baxendale
	Salford Youth Services
	heather.baxendale@salford.gov.uk
	790 6674

	Patrick Sullivan
	Salford Youth Services
	patrick.sullivan@salford.gov.uk
	790 6950

	Danielle Morecroft
	Salford Community Leisure
	Danielle.Morecroft@salford.gov.uk
	778 0571

	Brenda Lee 
	YOS
	brenda.lee@gmp.police.uk
	607 1900

	Fizz Benfield
	CRIS
	fizz@criis.org
	212 4410

	Ben Cramant
	Salford Reds
	ben_salfordrl@yahoo.co.uk
	07866 737 905 

	Sue Barry
	Admin, One Stop Shop (Minutes)


	susan.barry@salford.gov.uk
	975 7413


Apologies:

	Glenis Harrison
	Salford Youth Services
	Glenis.Harrison@salford.gov.uk
	603 6833

	Foyzul Gani,
	Health Improvement Officer
	foyzul.gani@salford-pct.nhs.uk
	212 5396

	Sandra Turner
	Walkden Church/Gov Harrop Fold


	Sturner158@btinternet.com
	790 9120



	Cllr Alice Smyth
	Cllr Little Hulton
	Councillor.Smyth@salford.gov.uk
	799 3077

	Chris Tucker                           
	Community Development Worker


	chris.tucker@salford.gov.uk
	975 7414

	Rachel McKenna
	Childrens Services
	Rachel.McKenna@salford.gov.uk
	975 7348

	Peter Cooper
	Salford Youth Service
	peter.cooper@salford.gov.uk
	793 2015

	Chris Donlin
	Salford Youth Service
	christine.donlin@salford.gov.uk
	799 6674

	Dawn Crossley
	Housing
	dawn.crossley@salford.gov.uk
	607 8268

	Tom Jones
	Environmental Education Officer
	thomas.jones@salford.gov.uk
	925 1198

	Pauline Copeland
	YOS
	pauline.copeland@salford.gov.uk
	607 1934

	Jonathan Kelly
	GMP
	Jonathan.kelly@gmp.police.uk
	07919 560901

	Mark Wodrow
	Children’s Centre
	mark.wodrow@salford.gov.uk
	604 7662

	Sue Crabtree
	Opportunities Centre
	sue.crabtree@salford.gov.uk
	743 0167


1. Welcome & Introductions

AO welcomed everyone to the meeting and initiated introductions.

2. Apologies

Apologies given are noted above.  

3. Previous minutes and matters arising not covered by the agenda

The minutes from the previous meeting on 8.7.08 were agreed.
4. Overview of Youth Alcohol/ASB work – Neighbourhood Management Team
VN informed the meeting that ASB figures are decreasing and there are fewer problems in hot spot areas.  HB had received a phone call from the warden at Blackleach reporting youths congregating there.  There were 50 – 60 under age youths with alcohol.  HB considered this a police issue.
Action

· VN to alert John Kelly.

MJ raised the issue of the loop line entrance at Tynes Bank.  This was a congregation point.  Youth workers, PCSOs and groundwork have been targeting the area and now young people are engaging in positive activities.  MJ stated that in general the summer had been good with many positives and few negatives.   VN attributed this to lots of good partnership work and the activities organised by DM and BC.  Additionally, HB put on activities at night and also kept the usual day time ones going.  

5.    Update on summer programme – Danielle Moorcroft

DM stipulated that the report had not been produced as yet as they were still running activities.  An extra week had been arranged as the return to school is staggered and Harrop Fold do not go back until 12.9.08.   Gym induction, water polo and dance at Worsley Pool take place this week.  Following this a report will be compiled. 
Over 400 names were recorded at 3 venues every day; they are looking at over 2,000 attendees.  This area is the most popular in the city, usually being the highest attended sports development programme in Salford.   Activities included arts and crafts, MC, DJ, many sports, Salford Reds.   Water sports took place on Wednesdays, fishing Tuesdays.  There was a community regatta at the end of the water sports activities where Walkden and Little Hulton came third and received a bronze medal.   Achievements included gold in netball, bronze in rugby and 5th in cricket plus an overall fair play award.  They Sports Development team participated in beat sweep week together with First Choice buses, Fire Service, PCT (fruit kebabs).  VN added that the bus was included due to a spate of bus attacks.  DM showed a video of an old lady who had been hit by a brick on a bus.  Children were also shown the CCTV cameras on the bus.
The advertiser attended 5 – 6 times.  Nothing has been in the advertiser as yet.  DM offered to provide contact details for Sam Kirby to anyone who had photos they wished to be included in the newspaper.  HB mentioned the children’s champions, a young people’s column every month of approx 300 words.  AO considered it important to also inform the Community Committee.

Action
· DM to bring report to meeting.
· DM to attend with DVD when it has been produced.
VN reported that DM has been nominated for an association of public service (APSE) national award.  She is one of the last 7 and will be attending the awards in Nottingham on 11.9.08.  DM has also been shortlisted for the CHSC awards in October.
PS indicated that they had received £8,000 funding for this area, which had stretched a long way.  This was targeted at NEAT (not in education or training) individuals but did not exclude others.  Activities included 5 sessions of horse riding over 4 weeks, including stable management.  12 sessions of canoeing included health and safety and confidence building.  Absailing, bike riding and raft building all took place.  Young people were taught how to use DJ equipment.  First aid was taught.   Safe and responsible driving included a driving lesson also taught how to look after cars.  This is continuing as an extended project.  HB organised a 5 week photography course.  4 art and craft sessions ran over 4 weeks and 3 Yoga sessions at Greenheys Youth Centre.

Trips out to different places included 2 mini-buses to the Liverpool Festival. At the end of the summer a trip to Alton Towers was organised which 37 young people attended.  Recorded outcomes were produced for all activities.  Centres were also kept open during this period. 
Relationships were built up over the summer and they are hoping these young people will continue to attend activities.  They continue to work through schools including Walkden and Harrop Fold.   A ‘Time out’ project with schools concerns children likely to be excluded.  HB will be working more with Harrop Fold.  Work is all accredited.  PS mentioned 2 healthy eating cooking courses to be held at Greenheys and Bridgewater Youth Centre. 
PS discussed the Tall Ships race.  2 people who took part in the Ocean Youth Trust from Holyhead to Ireland, were selected to participate in the Tall Ships race.
6.     Peel Park users  – Marie Johnson

MJ notified the meeting that the building is now open.  It was opened by the Mayor and Mayoress at the successful opening event and picnic in the park on 31.8.08.   There is a community room, office space and kitchen; they are just awaiting flooring. It will also need furnishing.  MJ is arranging a meeting of potential users and they will be implementing a timetabling of activities.   The Health improvement team will be organising health walks.  Joe, the ranger will be based there.  Next the bowling and putting green will be constructed.
7.     Celebrating Communities event – Marie Johnson

This is a city wide celebration to showcase all the work the community groups do, to encourage involvement in the Community Committee.  It is planned for 29.10.08. Many activities will take place on the day.  MJ distributed fliers to the group.  
8.    CRIS update – Fizz Benfield

CRIS has moved to Langworthy Cornerstone and is no longer in Little Hulton.  Funding for FB’s post is continuing for another year.  The alcohol project has finished.  CRIS are involved in the Salford film festival.  An open college for adults is to be run on a media bus.  Plans are being made to work with one primary school in Wigan and one in Little Hulton on a week long film making activity.   

9. Fire Service Community work
Firefly involved approx 10 young people who attended every day and showed a great improvement over the week.  Families were invited to the passing out parade.  Pictures were circulated and information is still being collated.  

10.    Kenyon Festival – Chris Tucker

Kenyon Festival is to take place between 12 and 4 pm on Sunday 14.9.08 at Kenyon Green.  Activities happening are DJ, dancing, arts and crafts, balloon making, face painting, Punch and Judy, clowns, stilt walking and sporting activities.   This is in place of a Little Hulton festival, which may happen in the future.  MJ stated that this has come about through Lowry on Walkabout, to continue their work.  Kenyon residents, Cath Hamilton and volunteers are organising it, supported by Chris Tucker.
11.   Budget report

£731 is available to the group.
12.   Update on other activities underway – All

BC reported that a tournament was to take place with all 8 primary schools in the area.  They will be putting on activities at Kenyon Way.  Work with Harrop Fold, Walkden High and St George’s is going well. 

BC indicated that he is based at Pendleton College but working in Little Hulton and Walkden, funded by SSCF.   MJ added that SSCF contracts will continue until March 2009.  A transition period occurs to area based grants, which hopefully will be in place to fund from March next year.  SSCF met last week and discussed the work of outreach workers, their importance and the need to continue to fund them.   There is an issue of sustaining these activities.
Action

· To put on Community Committee agenda.

A grandparents/grandchildren celebration event is arranged for 5.10.08 at St Paul’s Peel as part of national young at heart fortnight.
Action

· CT to contact AO with details.

13.   Any Other Business

A meeting took place with Mike Hall, Assistant Director of Education.  VN requested this meeting to discuss community use of the facilities at Harrop Fold and Walkden High in the future.  Facilities need to be made accessible and reasonably priced to community groups.  Mike Hall accepted the point and took details on board he is going to negotiate with developers.  
DM attended a meeting to consider something more amenable to community groups.  

Productive points were made and issues were discussed successfully, including 150 hours across the year for a small payment from Community Committee.   A further meeting with other developers is scheduled for 12.9.08.  VN considered that things were more positive than they expected.  DM mentioned that PFI were running Harrop Fold now, but as Walkden High will not be completed until 2011, they will be able to negotiate before the contract is signed.
Action

· VN to update at next meeting.

DM thanked BL for organising for the young offenders to deliver the leaflets to schools before the holidays.   This went very well; all schools received them.

BC offered to arrange for Kenyon Green to be cleaned up before the festival.

14.   Date of next meeting

Tuesday 28.10.08     6.00 – 7.30 pm  

               Venue: St Paul’s Peel
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